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PEF CHAPTER  8 RETIREES 
Meeting 04/01/2024
President’s Remarks- Karen opened with a Pledge to the Flag and moment of silence. Karen had the members wish Martha Fennell a Happy Birthday. Karen stated she has been taking many calls regarding the dental plan and its effects on retirees with the closing of 2 facilities.  We cannot prevent dentists from getting in and out of the program and this is an Emblem Health Dental plan not the PEF retiree sponsored plan, so we have no input.  The state is currently under an RFP and will either be continuing with a better plan with Emblem or be giving the plan to a new firm. I have no details on this.

Guest Speaker- Crystal Collette from the Office of the Aging-Crystal gave an excellent overview of many of the services available to retirees through her office. She also plans to send Karen the presentation with links for members since there was so much information.  
LEGISLATIVE UPDATES – COLA bill, Health Care Diminishment Bill, and the Skilled Nursing Care issue, and IRMMA and newly introduced legislation by Assemblyman Jones from Plattsburgh to allow retirees to choose a plus 1 for insurance purposes.  We are still asking for calls, emails, and letters to legislators on our PEF sponsored bills.  The governor wants an on time 4/1 budget so it is likely one will be here soon if not today.

Treasurer’s Report- Current balance is $12,816. 78 before the expense of this meeting. Tickets will be on sale for the June 18 Picnic at the April and May meetings.  If you need to purchase a ticket you can also do so by mail to: Alice Wiley, 6 Massachusetts Ave, Rensselaer, NY  12144. Checks should be made out to PEF Chapter 8 Retirees.  They must be received in hand to Alice by June 10, 2024. No tickets will be sold at the door.  Cutoff will end sooner if we reach 200 members. $20 for members/$25 for guests
Secretary’s Report- 170 made reservations to attend this meeting Reminder it is $5 for members and $15 for guests paid at the door. NO reservations taken after the cutoff date or once we reach 200 members.  Please make sure to cancel a reservation if possible. A call, text or email is fine.  It saves the chapter money on no show meals we need to pay for. We have invited Peter Bowden from Hewitts Garden Center to our May meeting. May is s lunch meeting.  Check in time will be 11:30 AM.
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:45 pm was made by B. Harms, seconded by A. Yasus, and carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jan
Janet Messina,        
Secretary 
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